
 

 

April 2017  

 Offering  S.S. Attendance  8:30 AM Worship  11:00 AM 
Worship  

April 2  13,148.00 154 117 137 

April  9  9,385.00 155 126 134 

April 16  7,486.00 148 Combined: 230 

April 23  6,323.00 163 106 129 

April 30  N/A N/A Combined: N/A 

Total   36,342.00 620 349 400 
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Church Schedule 

 

Sunday 
 

  8:30 AM      Early Worship 

  9:00 AM      Library Opens 

  9:45 AM      Sunday School 

11:00 AM      Worship 

  5:00  PM      Sanctuary Choir Practice 

   6:09 PM      Ladies Prayer Room 

  6:30  PM      Evening Worship  
 
 

Wednesday 
   
6:00 PM       Handbells  

7:00  PM      Adult Bible Study 

         Men of the Outdoors 

        Women Bible Study 

        Children, Youth and  

        College Programs 

 7:15  PM      Band Practice 

 8:00  PM      Worship Team Practice 

 

Church Information  
 

Senior Pastor 

     Eddie Honeycutt     
eddie@stanleyvillebaptist.org 

 

Associate Pastor/ 

Minister of Students 

     T Welch 
tewelch@stanleyvillebaptist.org 

 

Associate Pastor/ 

Minister of Music & Worship  

        Ed Locke 

locked@stanleyvillebaptist.org 

 

Ministry Assistant 

     Laura Edwards 
ministryassistant@stanleyvillebaptist.org 

 

Address  

851 Ziglar Road, Winston-Salem, 

NC  27105. 

 

 

 

 

 

  On the second Sunday of May each year we celebrate a national holiday called 

Motherôs Day.  The first celebration of Motherôs Day was on May 10th 1908 and Motherôs 

Day was designated as a national holiday in May of 1914.  On May 9th 1914, President 

Woodrow Wilson made the declaration that the second Sunday in May would be a Na-

tional Holiday known as Motherôs Day.  It was originally declared as a day for all Ameri-

cans to show the flag in honor of those mothers whose sons had died in the war.  From the 

beginning the white carnation was used as the official flower of Motherôs Day.  It symbol-

ized both the purity of a Motherôs love and as a memorial to their fallen sons in the war.  

However, in later years the tradition was developed of wearing a red flower to honor ones 

living mothers and a white one as a memorial to those whose mother had died. 

 

 The practice of showing honor to our mothers is not just based on a national holi-

day or a presidential declaration.  The basis for honor for oneôs mother is based on a scrip-

tural commandment.  One of the most familiar of the Ten Commandments is the fifth 

which says, ñHonor Thy Father and Thy Motherò.  This command is first given in the Ten 

Commandments in Exodus chapter twenty. 

 

ñHonor thy father and thy mother: that thy days may be long upon the land which the Lord 

thy God giveth thee.     Exodus 20:12 

 

 This command is repeated in both the Old and New Testaments and is illustrated 

in the lives of many of the characters of scripture and especially in the life of Christ.  Even 

from the cross Christ gave honor to his mother, (John 19:26)  If God Himself, in the person 

of Christ showed honor to His earthly parents how much more do we need to do the same. 

 

 The Scriptures give us two specific reasons why we are to honor our parents.  It is 

right and it is rewarded.  It is right because it is a command of Scripture.  We need nothing 

more than the clear instruction of Scripture to know that a specific practice is right.  Give 

to your mother honor because it is right.  The second reason is because it is rewarded.  Re-

ward should never be our motive for scriptural obedience.  However, it is a reality that 

when we obey for the right reason the result is that God rewards our obedience.  Do what 

is right and God gives us a reward.  Honor your mother on Motherôs Day and every other 

day. 

 

Happy Motherôs Day to all the mothers of our church family.   

 

In Christôs Love 

 

Phone:  (336) 377-2984             Web:   www.stanleyvillebaptist.org                    Fax:  (336) 377-9301 
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If you have an 
announcement for the 

newsletter, please call  the 
church office or e- mail the 
 Ministry Assistant no later 

than the 15th of each month. 

Year To Date Financial Report  

2017 
Undesignated 

Offering  

Designated 

Offering  

Total 

Offerings  
Expenses  Difference  

Difference - 

Year to date  

January $39,758.48 $10,765.08 $50,523.56 -$57,798.33 -$7,274.77 -$7,274.77 

February $54,995.18 $4,203.93 $59,199.11 -$71,302.30 -$12,103.19 -$19,377.96 

March $36,363.48 $12,392.02 $48,755.50 -$66,634.34 -$17,878.84 -$37,256.80 

April N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A 

Year To Date $131,117.14 $27,360.95 $158,478.17 -$195,734.97 -$37,256.80 -$37,256.80 

 

Dear Staff and Church Members,  
     THANK YOU for the lovely floral arrangement I received  
for Administrative Assistant Day. Your kindness warmed  
my heart. Thank you also for your patience with me.  
I look forward to getting to know you all better.                                                       
                                                                            Sincerely, 
                                                                     Laura Edwards  



 

 

NEWS YOU CAN USE 

 

Easter at Stanleyville 2017 was so wonderful!  Thanks to 

each person who had a part in making it happen!  What a 

blessing to all of us as we glorified God together! 
 

HAPPY HARMONIZERS CHOIR will soon be  

taking the summer break.      
 

     Upon the completion of presenting the mini-musical 

on Senior Adult Day May 7, the Happy Harmonizers 

Choir will dismiss for the summer.  We will resume back 

in September. 
 

SENIOR ADULT DAY is the first Sunday in Mayé     

     In the morning service on May 7th. We will present 

WONDER OF WONDERS by Marty Parks in the 11AM 

Service.    

     At 5:00 PM, there will be a special dinner honoring 

our seniors in the Family Life Center. My friend Vince 

Hamrick and I will present a special program designed 

just for you following this meal. Please sign up now if 

you have not signed up yet so we can get a more accu-

rate count for the amount of food to have on hand. 
 

 

THE NORTH CAROLINA BAPTIST SINGERS  

AND ORCHESTRA IN CONCERT HERE  

IN WINSTON -SALEM!  
 

     Coming up on Monday evening, May 1st. Orchestra 

Music will begin at 6:45 PM and the concert will begin 

at 7. The North Carolina Baptist Singers and Orchestra 

are Celebrating 50 Years this year, and we will be in 

concert at Ardmore Baptist Church here in Winston-

Salem. I have been an active member of this 150 mem-

ber choir and orchestra for 33 years. We do all styles of 

music such as the classics, hymns, gospel, and contem-

porary. It would thrill me to see YOU in the audience at 

this concert. Free admission. Come early because the 

seats in the sanctuary will get occupied quickly. I really 

hope you and yours can come! 
 

COMING IN JUNE: RHYTHMAIRES QUARTET!  
 

The Rhythmaires Quartet will be in concert on Sunday, 

June 11th at 6:30pm. Please make plans to attend. 

 

JESUS IS WORTHY! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Annual Pinewood Derby was held on March 30.  

Four boys and four girls from FBCS raced, using a 

ñbracket formatò pairing, allowing multiple runs of 

each car.   

 

We all had a great time, as parents, siblings, and 

other family members cheered on the racers.  The 

girls are really tough competitors and are winning 

more every yearðso watch out, guys!   

 

David Bowden was the honorary Starter. We might 

recruit him as the Starter for next year (hint-hint!). 

 

4 Trophies were awarded:  

 

1st Place (TJ Mendenhall) 

2nd- (Jasper-Allen Brooks)  

3rd-(Katherine Davis)  

4th Place (Silas Bowden)   

 

All (8) racers received a participantôs medallion. 

 

A special ñThank Youò to Marty for organizing the 

race, Becky for making the cake, and Daniel for be-

ing the official race announcer; and to Rich Yanik, 

who kept us all served with pizza and sides. 
 
As always, ñAll kids are winners on the Lordôs 

Teamò 
        

But Jesus said, "Let the children come to me.  

Don't stop them! For the Kingdom of Heaven 

        belongs to those who are like these children."                  

Matt 19:14 (NLT)         

 

 Jeff Miller 
  for Baptist Men                                                                                             

 

 

     

     

     Last month, runners ran in the Boston Marathon. Parenting 

is like a marathon. Before the race you are fresh and rested. 

You start with excitement. But this is not a sprint. There are 

painful moments. There are times you hit a wall and think you 

canôt keep going. But one day, itôs over. Infants are grown. 

Bedrooms are empty. The house is quiet. So how do we run 

the parenting marathon well and finish strong? Here are four 

ways. 
 

1. The race requires endurance. 

Seeking to faithfully disciple our children as Christian parents 

is a long, varied, and painful journey. There are certainly mo-

ments of joy, but also moments of pain when you want to quit. 

2. Running with others gives strength.  

Family discipleship, like that marathon, is a community en-

deavor. We need likeminded parents in the church. Though 

ultimately parenting our kids is on our shoulders, we all need 

the camaraderie that parenting in a robust community offers. 

3. Encouragement makes a big difference. 

Not only do we need encouragement, we should also give it. 

A parent you know is tired, discouraged, ready to quit. Your 

voice and words can be just the thing they need. 

4. Itôs all about the joy of finishing well.  
 

     We canôt control what our children do with their lives. But 

we can finish well. We can know in our consciences that we 

did our best. Not perfect, but our best. Duty is ours. Results 

are Godôs. We evangelize and disciple our kids, trust the God 

who made them, and pray we will hear, ñWell done, good and 

faithful servant.ò 
 

     Family Discipleship (and the Christian life) is not a sprint. 

Itôs a marathon. You may be at mile 1, 18, or 25. Others can 

encourage you along the way, but ultimately youôre running 

for an audience of One. You are not competing against any-

one else. 
 

     The King who sits on the throne is also inside you, provid-

ing strength and wisdom. Walk if you must. But keep going! 

It will be worth the pain in the end. And best of all, your Fa-

ther is waiting at the finish line with open arms. 

 

 

 

 

Attention teachers: Your VBS curriculum and material are 

now available for you to look at. Please contact Gabe Fresh or 

Tammy Cockerham. 
 

We will have an upcoming VBS meeting. Please watch the 

bulletin for more information. 
 

Donôt forget to sign up for Remind Text Messaging: text 

@gfres to phone number 81010 

 

 

 

 

 

For I do not do the good I want, but the evil I do not want 

is what I keep on doing. -Romans 7:19 

 

Christians do not live only in defeat. But neither do we live 

only in perfect victory over sin. And in those times when 

we fail to triumph over sin, Romans 7:13-25 shows us the 

normal way a healthy Christian should respond. 

 

We should say: 

I love the law of God. (verse 22) 

I hate what I just did. (verse 15) 

Wretched man that I am! Who will set me free from the 

body of this death? (verse 24) 

Thanks be to God! The victory will come through Jesus 

Christ my Lord. (verse 25) 

 

In other words, no Christian wants to live this way-in de-

feat. No Christian settles to live this way. But if we do live 

this way for a time, we shouldnôt lie about it. 

 

No hypocrisy. No posing. No boasted perfectionism. No 

churchy, pasted smiles or chipper superficiality. 

 

God, save us from blindness to our own failures and the 

consequent quickness to judge others. 

 

God, help us feel worse about our own shortfalls than the 

failure of others. 

 

God, give us the honesty and candor and humility of the 

apostle Paul in this text! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

THREE movies, laser-tag, worship experience, all you can 

eat popcorn, drinks and pizza. 

Cost: $25. 

My heart is confident in you, O God;  
My heart is confident.  

No wonder I can sing your praises!  


